
north side of the house until after 10 March. During this period a Goshawk carne into 
the yard. 

I was standing by the kitchen window at 5 PM on 2 March 1969 when a large 
gray-backed hawk with a long tail darted into the denso, thorny eleagnus shrub—about 8 
feet from where I stood. After a moment or two it carne out and stood in an open area, 
roughly 4 by 4 fect, from which snow had been cleared to give the grain-eating birds a 
placo to feed. It faced me for only a minute or so, then flew around the comer of the 
house in the direction from which it carne. As it turned the comer I noted the long 
grayish, rounded tail with narrow white edge, and the muted darker bands which would 
not have been distinct at a much greater distance. 

As it stood facing me I realized it was a hawk I was not familiar with, so 1 took note 
of all the details I could for there was not time to reach for binoculars. None were 
needed since it was less than 8 feet from me when it stood facing me. It had white 
underparts with no markings; fierce, baleful orange eyes; and a round, flat black cap on 
top of its head. I was impressed by the bright yellow, powerful looking feet and legs. The 
legs were longer and stronger looking than any hawk I know, and it had equally big, 
strong looking feet. It was the personality of the bird that marfe it so different from ali 
other hawks of my acquaintance. It stood tall and fearless, glaring fiercely toward the 
house, completely master of all it surveyed. 

I have had Red-tailed and Red-shouldered Hawks in my yard (and dead ones have 
been brought to me for identification) but this hawk was definitely much larger and 
fiercer looking than any of them. Numerous Sharp-shinned and Cooper's Hawks have 
been in the same shrub, both inale and female, so that I have some basis for comparison. 
Crows have also been in my yard, but this hawk was almost twice the size of a crow. 
After carefully checking hawks in bird guides, I was convinced that I had seen a 
Goshawk. 

[The account above appears to be the first published record of this northern hawk in 
North Carolina. The species will now be placed on the hypothetical list, awaiting the 
confirmation of additional records. Most southern occurrences of the Goshawk are 
during periods of severe winter weather.--DEPT. ED.] 



Horned Owl does compete for nesting sites. Even in these cases the owls fledge about 
mid-March, and the nests may then be used by the Ospreys. 

An attempt to check on clutch size was made in 1969 using a mirror and aluminum 
conduit pipo. Unstable boats, however, made this process unsatisfactory for detailed 
counts. The usual clutch was two or three eggs. It was noted that eggs seemed to 
disappear from the nests late in the incubation period. Based on our experience with 
other birds, thin shells were suspected. This factor has been observed in the Charleston 
area in the Bald Eagle, the Black Skimmer, the Gull-billed Tem, the Bani Owl, and the 
Brown Pellican. 

From about 35 active nests there were only three known fledglings. Very rough 
conditions around some nests made a complete check impossible, but numbers of 
fledglings were obviously very low. This indicates that the Osprey in the Santee area is in 
serious danger and may not be able to sustain itself in the local breeding colonies. 
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